Wolf Creek Water and Sewer Improvement District
P.O. Box 658
3632 N. Wolf Creek Dr.
Eden, Utah 84310
(801) 745-3435
Fax (801) 745-3454

To:
Ogden Valley Planning Commission

¢/o/ Weber County Planning Department

July 25, 2014

This letter is a statement from Wolf Creek Water and Sewer District (Wolf Creek District) regarding the
Master Plan document submitted to Ogden Valley Planning Commission by Summit Mountain Holding
Group (SMHG), in support of their DRR-1 Rezone Application. Comments on this plan were requested at
the OV Planning Commission meeting of July 22, 2014.

In this document, time stamped July 2, 2014 on the cover, SMHG makes the following assertion:

‘POWDER MOUNTAIN WASTEWATER PLAN SMHG, in conjunction with the Powder Mountain
Sewer and Water District, and the Wolf Creek Sewer and Water District, are in the engineering
and planning stages to combine their wastewater treatment facilities to provide service for the
future growth of the Powder Mountain Development. SMHG is presently in the middle of
negotiations, engineering, planning, and strategy to combine parts of the main trunk lines to
assure future growth and wastewater services for the Powder Mountain Development.”

The above assertion is not true. No negotiations, planning or substantive discussions have occurred
between Wolf Creek District and SMHG since May 2014. No commitment has been given by Wolf Creek
District to provide wastewater treatment services to SMHG/Powder Mountain District.

The Wolf Creek District recognizes its existing wastewater treatment facility is an asset looks forward to
cooperative progress in support of development in the Ogden Valley, while recognizing our primary
responsibility to protect the interests of our existing customers and neighbors.

Wolf Creek Board of Directors

Lowell S. Peterson
Chairman



